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The big picture - Luke 14:1-11  
A man whose legs and arms were swollen came to 
Jesus, and Jesus asked the teachers of the Law and the 
Pharisees, `Does our Law allow healing on the Sabbath 
or not?' But they would not say anything. Jesus took 
the man, healed him, and sent him away. Then he said 
to them, 'If any one of you had a child or a bullock that 
happened to fall into a well on a Sabbath, would you not 
pull it out at once on the Sabbath itself?' (Verses 2-5) 
 
Don't you just hate it when you phone up a big business and 
your call is answered by a computer? The fake-friendly 
voice says it's there to help you, then proceeds to utterly 
confuse you with a 'menu' of 'options' which you 'access' by 
pressing the right buttons. If you want to talk to a human 
being, another recorded voice tells you, 'All our operators 
are busy at present, but your call is valuable to us.  Please 
hold and we'll be with you as soon as we can.' Translated, 
that means, 'Sit and listen to the music for the next fifteen 
minutes!' 
 
Now, computer phone-answering may be efficient for 
business, but it ignores people. In the same way, the 
Pharisees' `religion' focused on laws and rules and had 
nothing to do with what people actually needed or the joy a loving relationship with God would bring. 
 
Jesus didn't stand for it. By his actions he declared that people came first and that God's love couldn't be 
locked up in a set of rules and regulations. God offers you a personal relationship in which he understands 
who you are and what you need: love, warmth, caring, healing. 
 
Jesus, I need what you offer. Come into my life, be real to me. I want to experience everything a relationship 
with you can bring. Amen. 
 

(Adapted by Lutheran Media, from a devotion written by  
Jonathan Krause in the LCA book “God’s Promises for each day”. 
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LEVNT REGIONAL NEWS 

Governing Lutheran Schools Project Update 
The LEVNT Governing Lutheran Schools Project Team met on Saturday, 18 April.  At this meeting, the team processed 
the results of the council survey responses.  The excellent feedback provided a thorough overview of the context of each 
school council and informed a series of focus questions, which will now form the basis of consultations with Council 
Chairs on Saturday, May 9 and Principals at Term 2 Hub Meetings.  
 
At the Team Meeting, the priority areas of need began to emerge as common themes were identified through the survey 
data.  The key resources and activities mentioned in the survey were as follows: 
 

 Establishing key documentation, eg. School Council Handbook 

 Developing role of the Board Chair (ongoing network) 

 Inducting new council members 

 Reviewing School Council effectiveness 

 Ensuring financial literacy 

 Finding clarity of roles and responsibilities 

 Review School Council/Board constitution 

 Engaging in succession planning 

 Developing and approving policies 

 Establishing a risk framework for schools 

 Shaping a strategic direction and strategic (action) plan for schools 

 Managing parent grievances 

 Sharing spiritual formation materials with School Councils 
 
It should be highlighted that LEA is currently developing resources for Lutheran school councils so we have been in 
close communication with the LEA Executive Director to ensure future LEA resource development is consistent with our 
emerging priorities. 
 
Once we have completed the consultations with Chairs and Principals, the Project Team will reconvene to finalise the 
support strategy for School Councils.  Once complete, the resulting strategy will be communicated at the Schools 
Assembly in September 
 

Central Hub Conference 
A feedback survey for Central Hub Conference attendees was distributed on Thursday, 23 April.  The feedback from this 
survey will be highly influential in shaping future conferences so all responses will be gratefully received.  Please ensure 

your survey is completed and return by COB Friday, 01 May 2015.  The link for the survey is:   
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VFBVMX9 

Paul Weinert 

Director 
paul.weinert@levnt.edu.au 

 
 

BEGINNING TEACHERS’ DAY – MONDAY, 18 MAY 2015 
 
FOR TEACHERS IN LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WHO ARE BEGINNING THEIR  
TEACHING CAREERS 
A Beginning Teachers’ Day has been scheduled for Monday, 18 May from 9.15 am – 3.00 pm. 

This day is for graduate teachers who have joined Lutheran schools in 2014 or 2015. The day will be 
held at the Quality Hotel, 265 Mickleham Road, Tullamarine, to allow teachers from regional areas to 
attend. A registration form can be down loaded via the link on the home page on our web site at:  
http://www.leser.lutheran.edu.au/ or you can email me at liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au to register.  
 
Further details can be found on the registration form. We hope that principals will encourage 
beginning teachers to attend this day so that they can develop an appreciation of being part of the 
wider Lutheran system while gaining support for their work in our schools as well as having time for reflection on 
their journey so far. Morning tea and lunch will be provided at no cost to participants. Please contact me, if you have 
further questions. 

Liz Pietsch 

Education Officer 
liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au 

 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VFBVMX9
mailto:paul.weinert@levnt.edu.au
http://www.leser.lutheran.edu.au/
mailto:liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au
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LEA NATIONAL SCHOOL PASTORS’ and CHAPLAINS’ CONFERENCE 
 

“IN THE MIX” 
Encountering Contemporary Spirituality 

at the  
Foothills Conference Centre, Mooroolbark Victoria 

Wednesday 26 to Friday 28 August, 2015 
 

We are excited to be able to host the National Conference for School Pastors, Chaplains and ministry workers in our 
region in 2015. It is great that LEA has supported us and encouraged us to reinstate this important national event.  

We have secured an amazing retreat venue in the foothills of the Dandenong ranges, as well as secured Australia’s most 
prominent spiritual writer, David Tacey. David has been described as someone who challenges our thinking in matters of 
spirituality.  

We encourage every Lutheran school in Australia to plan to have at least one representative attend this conference. This 
is a rare professional learning and networking opportunity for School pastors, Congregational based pastors who serve 
our schools, School Chaplains and other Ministry and Pastoral Care staff to attend a highly relevant PD event that will 
focus on contemporary spirituality and our ministry to young people and families in the complex world of the 21st century 
and comes around only once in every three of four years.  

On behalf of the team at LEVNT we look forward with great anticipation to a very special gathering together in August. 
Neville Grieger 

Assistant Director - LEVNT 
neville.grieger@levnt.edu.au 

Keynote Speaker – Thursday - Professor David Tacey 

Keynote Topic: The Challenge of relating to contemporary youth spirituality from the perspective of 
traditional religion. 

David will be presenting two Electives on:  

1. Youth Spirituality, and 
2. Gender differences in Spirituality, as he explores the principle that “Young women’s and men’s spirituality are quite 
different from each other.” 
 
Guest Speaker at Dinner: Leunig Cartoons of the Spiritual Life 

David has a long-standing relationship with Michael Leunig, and will bring to the audience an engaging light, yet deep, 
presentation of Leunig’s works on Spirituality. 

Keynote Speaker – Wednesday - Rowan Lewis – NEXT Coordinator, Whitley College 
Keynote Topic: Nurturing Faith in Young People through Identity Development 

This session will examine the relationship between faith development and identity formation.  We will 
discover the way faith can be affirmed and strengthened when a young person's identity formation 

process deliberately includes religious or spiritual exploration - whether they are from religious or non-
religious backgrounds.  The educational practices that help and hinder this formation process will be discussed.  
 
Elective Topic: Faith at the Crossroads 

Why do some young people, when faced with a challenge to their faith, grow stronger while others fade away?  This 
workshop explores the mystery of faith development, loss and change in young people, particularly at the moment when 
faith is at the crossroads, and the ways we can constructively participate in that process. 

Expressions of Interest for the Conference  

We urge you to act now and lodge an immediate expression of interest and also consider taking up the challenge of 
leading an elective session.  Expressions of interest for the conference should be made immediately to Conference 
Coordinator – Christine Paech.  Registration for the “In the Mix” Conference.  Conference delegates will be notified as 

soon as the online registration system is open for registrations. 

Conference Costs 

This conference is a Live-in Conference at the wonderful Foothills Conference Centre. Delegates who live locally are 
encouraged to reside in for the whole conference. The conference cost includes all conference fees, accommodation, 
meals and airport transfers (if required).  Twin Share Room - $ 395.00 Single Room - $ 495.00.  Please take note of 
the Conference opening and closing times when organising flights. Airport transfers will be available from and to the 
airport before and after the conference. 

Christine Paech 

Conference Coordinator 
dcpaech@optusnet.com.au or SMS 0413 299 340 

mailto:neville.grieger@levnt.edu.au
mailto:dcpaech@optusnet.com.au
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EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES – GOOD SHEPHERD EARLY LEARNING SERVICES 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Good Shepherd Early Learning Services is an 85 place not for profit, community long day care centre and sessional 

Kindergarten. The Committee of Management is seeking to employ a full time Director to manage the service which is 
co-located on site with Good Shepherd Lutheran College - Junior Campus in Hamilton. 

 
Applicants must have: 

 Early Childhood Qualifications 

 Current Suitability Card (Blue Card) 

 Current Senior First Aid and CPR 

 Anaphylaxis and Asthma Training  

 Supervisor Certificate 

 Victorian Driver’s License  

 Excellent communication skills  

 Knowledge and skills in all aspects of Early Childhood, including financial management.  

 Strong leadership skills  

 Christian values, ethos and beliefs 

 Minimum 3 years' experience in a similar position  

 Involvement in Assessment and Rating process an advantage 

 
For an application package please email carolynne.noonan@qlecs.org.au  

Above Award conditions will be offered to the right applicant.    
Applications close Monday, 04 May 2015. 

 
Carolynne Noonan 

Children’s Services Manager and Christian Studies Facilitator  
Queensland Lutheran Early Childhood Services 

A branch of Lutheran Education Queensland, serving 59 children's services  

Phone:  3511 4079  |  Fax:  3511 4051  |  Mobile: 0408 383 814 
24 McDougall St Milton QLD 4064 

mailto:carolynne.noonan@qlecs.org.au
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ANZAC DAY – ST JOHN’S LUTHERAN SCHOOL, GEELONG  
t 

 
 
To mark the Centenary of ANZAC (1915-2015), the Australian 
Government, through the Department of Veterans’ Affairs, offered 
a Local Grants Program to each electorate. 
 
The Hon Richard Marles invited St John’s Lutheran School to 
lodge an application for a grant under this program.  St John’s 
Lutheran School submitted “The Walk of Reflection”- a World War 
One commemoration space in response to this invitation and was 
successful. 
 
The elements of the Walk of Reflection are: 

 A water trough (donated by Northcote Pottery). This 
introduces the sound of trickling water to the space for quiet 
contemplation. 

 

 Boxes for the display of student art – relevant to the World 
War One/ANZAC Theme. 
 

 Mirror panels – in order to avoid a repeat of the errors of the 
past.  We need to reflect on what we can do to prevent them.  
The fractured mirrors symbolise the chaos of war. 
 

 The Remembrance Sheet.  A companion to the Friendship 
Seat in the quadrangle, the Remembrance Seat offers the 
opportunity for quiet reflection listening to the water. 
 

 The solder silhouette symbolises the catafalque guard and 
recognises the Anzac Centenary.   
 

 The dark colour of the mulch, art boxes and background 
painting represents the desolation of the battlefields. 
 

 Planting includes Gallipoli Rosemary for remembrance, the red geraniums are an evergreen representation of the 
Flanders poppies and white dianthus symbolises hope and peace. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Gary Jewson 

Principal 
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ISV PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
 
Details of Professional Development for 2015 can be found at: 
http://www.is.vic.edu.au/services/professional-learning/calendar/index.shtml 
 

Teaching Materials Grants from the Japan Foundation, Sydney 

Following last week’s announcement about the collaborative project between Independent Schools Victoria 
and AIM Language Learning Australia and New Zealand to introduce AIM methodology for the teaching and 
learning of Japanese, the pre-purchase of teaching kits may be eligible for a grant from the Japan 
Foundation, Sydney. 

About the Grant   

The Japan Foundation, Sydney Teaching Materials Grant is now open.  This grant is for schools looking to 
purchase teaching materials for their Japanese language program. Schools with a new Japanese program 
can receive up to $1,000 to purchase materials to help their language program, while schools with 
established Japanese programs can receive a co-payment of up to $1,000 to purchase materials.  
Applications close Thursday 7 May. 
  
For application guidelines and forms, please see http://www.jpf.org.au/grants/language.html 
For any enquiries, please contact coordinators@jpf.org.au.  
  

About AIM? 

AIM is a unique, multi-faceted program in that it uses gestures, a specifically researched ‘pared down’ 
language, with stories and music to rapidly develop students’ fluency. AIM is:  

 a verb-based rather than a noun-based approach that allows teachers and students to be able to 
function solely in the target language from the outset of the program 

 an inductive approach, providing students with the vocabulary and grammatical structures that they 
require on an ‘as needed’ basis 

 a multi-sensory approach and considers all the multiple intelligences in its use of visual, musical, 
maths/logic, kinaesthetic etc. making the language accessible for all types of learners.     

  
AIM is being used in over ten thousand schools world-wide and has been referred to as a revolution for 
second language teaching and learning. Teachers describe the approach as having turned their teaching 
practice upside-down and changed the second language learning experience of their students into a fun and 
compelling journey that achieves great results in a short space of time. 
  
To date, French, Spanish and Mandarin have been taught and learnt using AIM. AIM Japanese will be 
introduced for the first time at the AIM annual conference to be held on Monday 14 and Tuesday 15 
September 2015 at Ivanhoe Girls’ Grammar School, Ivanhoe. This conference also celebrates AIM’s 10 
years in Australia and will be attended by its founder, Wendy Maxwell.   
  
To register and for further information on this event, including details of the workshops for AIM Japanese, 
French, Spanish and Mandarin, visit Aim Language Learning Australia and New Zealand website, 
http://www.aimanz.com or contact Sue Woodhams at sue.woodhams@is.vic.edu.au  or on (03) 9825 7256. 
  
  

Sue Woodhams  
Program Manager 

Independent Schools Victoria  
E: Sue.Woodhams@is.vic.edu.au  

W: www.is.vic.edu.au  
 

 
 

 

http://www.is.vic.edu.au/services/professional-learning/calendar/index.shtml
http://www.jpf.org.au/grants/language.html
mailto:coordinators@jpf.org.au
http://www.aimanz.com/
mailto:sue.woodhams@is.vic.edu.au
mailto:Sue.Woodhams@is.vic.edu.au
http://www.is.vic.edu.au/
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LEA News for school leaders – 29 April 2015. 
 
 

 

From the LEA Executive Director [Stephen Rudolph] 
Nepal Earthquake 
Disaster 
 
Lutheran 
Emergency 
Action! 

 

In cooperation with ALWS, LEA is promoting the Nepal Appeal and sincerely 
thanks Jonathan Krause and ALWS for the following Appeal information.  All 
Lutheran schools are strongly encouraged to support this Nepal Appeal. 
 
The worst earthquake in Nepal in 80 years has left more than 4,000 people dead. 
Many more are injured, missing or homeless.  
 
Your school can give emergency help straightaway through ALWS.  Your help will 
be directed through our Lutheran (World Federation) team based in Kathmandu 
and the worst-hit areas. High priorities are likely to include food, clean water, 
clothes, blankets, shelter, medical supplies and psychosocial support.  
 
ALWS has already committed $50,000 for emergency aid. Click here to read more 
about how ALWS will provide assistance.  DONATE NOW    
 
As you know, our Lutheran schools have a close connection with Nepal through 
ALWS. Just last year 14 teachers and chaplains from Lutheran schools visited 
Nepal on an ALWS Study Tour. A Student Study Tour to Nepal is scheduled for 
September this year. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers are with the thousands of people suffering hurt and 
loss. 

Lutheran school 
funding 

As the federal government prepares for the upcoming 2015 Federal Budget, LEA has 
written to the Hon Christopher Pyne MP (Minister for Education, Shadow Minister for 
Early Childhood and Federal Member for Adelaide), raising the following matters: 
1. Sustainable indexation of school funding beyond 2017 
2. Nationally consistent funding for all students 
3. Funding for students with disability 
4. NAPLAN online 
5. Indigenous boarding school funding 
6. Capital funding 
 
LEA is also seeking meetings with Mr Pyne and Ms Ellis to discuss the matters 
mentioned.  In this edition of LEA News is the content of the LEA letter in relation to 
Sustainable indexation of school funding beyond 2017: 
Under the current funding model which has different state transition rates, there is 
inequity in the Commonwealth funds paid.  LEA believes that schools with the same 
profile (including SES) should receive the same funding per student regardless of which 
state that school is located. 
 
The next edition of LEA News will communicate to principals the additional matters in 
LEA correspondence (matters 2-5 as listed above) 
 
During 2016 LEA will provide all Lutheran school principals with draft letters for your local 
federal members of parliament, encouraging each of you to meet with your federal 
member to discuss these matters. 

In the mix 
 
National School 
Pastor / Chaplain 
Conference 
 
Date:26-28 August 
2015 
Venue: Foothills 
Conference 
Centre, 
Mooroolbark Vic. 

 
Online 
registration 
available soon 

LEA and LEVNT are pleased to present In the mix, 
the 2015 National conference for people involved in 
ministry in Lutheran schools.  The LEVNT team in 
particular has been strongly focussed in putting 
together an excellent program in a very good 
venue.    
 
All Lutheran school ministry personnel are encouraged to attend this 26-28 August 2015 
conference in Melbourne.  This conference follows on from previous National School 
Pastors and Chaplains Conferences which have occurred as follows: 
 

National School Pastors / Chaplains 2011 Ipswich Qld 2011 
National School Pastors / Chaplains 2009 LSA 2009 
National School Pastors / Chaplains 2007 Melbourne Vic Sep-07 
National School Pastors / Chaplains 2005 Indooroopilly Qld Sep-05 
National School Pastors / Chaplains 2002 Adelaide SA Apr-02 
National School Pastors / Chaplains 1998 Toowoomba Qld Jan-98 
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This is a rare Professional Learning and Networking opportunity for school pastors, 
congregational based pastors who serve our schools, school chaplains and other 
ministry and pastoral care staff to attend a highly relevant PD event that will focus on 
contemporary spirituality and our ministry to young people and families in the complex 
world of the 21st century. We encourage all schools to plan to have at least one 
representative attend this conference. This year Christian Studies Leaders are invited to 
attend the conference 
 
We are now inviting expressions of interest to lead elective sessions. Please contact 
conference coordinator, Christine Paech (Email: dcpaech@optusnet.com.au)  

SchooLink 2015 In 2015 two issues of SchooLink will be published.   The first issue is based on the 
theme Ministry in Lutheran schools in a multi faith society and the second issue will 
focus on pastoral care. 
 
Both issues of SchooLink in 2015 will be distributed as follows: 

 to the broader LCA membership as an insertion with the May edition of The 
Lutheran 

 to Lutheran school and early childhood communities in sufficient quantities to 
ensure all staff (teaching and non-teaching) and all school families receive a copy. 

 
Would principals please distribute SchooLink to your staff and your school families.  

Principals Australia Institute In the month of May PAI are running some excellent webinar events: 

  A set of webinars providing training and support sessions for Leaders Personal 
Health and Wellbeing. For more information, registration and pricing visit 
http://www.pai.edu.au/What-we-offer/workON-webinars 

  Face-to-face workshops are also available.  Please visit: http://pai.edu.au/workON 
for more information about the workON kit and workshops. 

  A free Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Education webinar series featuring guest 
presenters from across Australia. For more information and registration details visit 
http://www.pai.edu.au/What-we-offer/Webinars  

 
If you have any questions or would like more information on these or other products then 
please feel free to contact: Jason Loke (Email jason.loke@pai.edu.au, Web       
www.pai.edu.au)  

 

The Future Leaders Writing Prize is designed to recognise and reward talented young 
writers.   It aims to encourage expressive and creative writing.  Year 11 and 12 students 
in Australian secondary schools are invited to submit a piece of writing (800 to 1,000 
words). 
The writing can be fiction or non-fiction and on any topic. 
PRIZE:  In 2015, the award winner will receive $1,000. Where there is more than one 
winner the prize money will be shared. The winners of the Future Leaders Writing Prize 
will have their work published. 
SUBMISSIONS: Please send all submissions electronically in a word document by 1 July 
2015 to helen@futureleaders.com.au  

Art and Soul 
Author: Dr Flossie Pietsch 

Well known Australian Lutheran artist, author and educator, Flossie Pietsch, has 
generously donated several copies of her book Art and Soul which has been donated to 

Lutheran schools.  All Lutheran secondary and larger primary schools will have received 
a complimentary copy recently.  Together with Flossie, Lutheran Education Australia 
hopes you will be able to use this book creatively to further explore and inspire Visual 
Arts in your school. 

 

From the LEA Assistant Director: Leadership [Shane Paterson]  

 

The fifth iteration of LDP commenced in Adelaide at the beginning of April, with a 
conference based around the first ACU unit ‘Perspectives of Leadership’. The 
conference which ran from Wednesday - Friday was preceded by a training workshop 
for mentors which was facilitated by Dr Philip Riley. There are 25 participants, from 
across the three regions, enrolled in this iteration. LDP is a two year journey which has 
units offered by ALC and ACU. Successful graduates receive a Post Graduate 
Certificate in Leadership and can gain leadership accreditation (Al) if all requirements 
set down by the church have been met.  

School surveys 

 

As you are aware data collection for Quality Schools will not occur until term 1, 2016. 

From discussions which have been held since this announcement, it appears that there 
are a number of schools who were relying on this tool to gather data for 2015.  
With this in mind negotiations have occurred with the Quality Schools provider PC 
RADII, to explore the possibility of supplying a survey for schools who had planned to 
gather data for this year. PC RADII have presented LEA with a survey format and 
pricing for any schools that may wish to use these services.  Questions will be 
generated from the library of PC RADII. Schools will also have the option to include 
their own questions. Schools will receive the data from the survey within 24 hours after 
the close of the survey.  
 

mailto:dcpaech@optusnet.com.au
http://www.pai.edu.au/What-we-offer/workON-webinars
http://pai.edu.au/workON
http://www.pai.edu.au/What-we-offer/Webinars
mailto:jason.loke@pai.edu.au
http://www.pai.edu.au/
mailto:helen@futureleaders.com.au
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Please be aware that this is an interim measure for schools and is not reflective of the 
Quality Schools project which will be explained to all principals later in the year. Schools 
who wish to use this option will negotiate directly with Peter Cuttance of PC RADII and 
pay him accordingly.  If you are interested in contracting the services of PC RADII could 
you please contact me shane.paterson@lutheran.edu.au / 08 8267 7318 and I will 
supply you with the information you need to take the next steps 

 

The three year cycle for VSC will be completed in 2015 with schools being required to 
provide a ‘refresher’ in 2016.  The VSC course is currently under review and will include 
online ‘refresher’ training, an online component for Level 2 school training for new staff, 
as well as an online module for volunteers.  The new materials will be partially rolled out 
mid 2015 and all modules will be available by end 2015 to facilitate training early in 
2016. VSC trainers may be required to attend a session to introduce them to the new 
and revamped materials and delivery mode. 

EduTech I have two free tickets for the upcoming EduTech conference to give away. These can 
be used by any staff member who you would like to attend. Please contact me if you 
would like these (shane.paterson@lutheran.edu.au)  

In the Footsteps of Paul 
tour  

26th September – 8th 
October 2016 
 

Details for this tour to be conducted in 2016 have now been finalised and information is 
available at www.missiontravel.com.au/lutheran2016 . You will note that we are using 
the services of Mission Travel group who are based in Sydney. There are still places 
available on the tour if you are interested in participating. LEA has organised a tour 
chaplain who will provide spiritual nourishment as well as commentary on the sites and 
places visited. Local guides will also be supplied.  If you are registering for this tour, 
booking forms need to be sent to Shane Paterson not Mission Travel group. Booking 
instructions are detailed on the Mission Travel website. Further information is available 
from Shane (shane.paterson@lutheran.edu.au)   

 

From the LEA Assistant Director: Formation [Anne Dohnt]  
Christian Studies 
Curriculum Framework 
[CSCF] 

The Christian Studies Curriculum Framework (CSCF) has been revised and 
updated. This revision has merged the two previous booklets (Theological notes and 
Curriculum statements) into one book.  Schools will be sent a number of the revised 
CSCF. The quantity each school will receive has been based on a calculation of the 
number of Christian Studies teachers in each school together with an allowance for 
the staff library. The CSCF books will be mailed to each school next week. To 
ensure that your Christian Studies teachers are using the latest version please 
recycle the old versions. 

Service learning study 
tour 

[1-2 June 2015] 

LEA will be offering a Service learning study tour in Melbourne with the support of 
the Edmund Rice Centre on the 1st and 2nd of June. The purpose of the study tour is 
to provide learning opportunities for school leaders and service learning champions 
in the area of service learning. The study tour will involve sessions with Damien 
Price of the Edmund Rice Centre, a street retreat conducted by the Edmund Rice 
Centre ‘Amberley’, a school visit and session with Neville Grieger considering 
biblical understandings of service.   It is hoped that during the study tour school 
leaders and service learning champions will grow in their understanding of what 
service learning is and isn’t. Expressions of interest and further information about 
the study tour can be accessed by emailing Anne Dohnt 
(anne.dohnt@lutheran.edu.au). 

Christian Studies unit 
writing project 
 

Last year LEA seconded a group of twelve Christian Studies teachers from the LSA 
region to develop Christian Studies units of work. The unit writing process involved 
theological and pedagogical input and collaborative unit writing. These sessions 
have been captured with a series of videos and the Christian Studies units can be 
viewed in the Christian Studies section of the LEA eLibrary and displayed currently 
as ‘Our top picks’. The videos and units could be used by Christian Studies leaders 
to stimulate discussion and planning in Christian Studies. We are very thankful to 
the theological and pedagogical experts and Christian Studies teachers who made 
this project possible. 

 

Have you had a look at the LEA eLibrary? The old LEAdr has been replaced with an 
eLibrary that provides resources for Christian Studies, worship, staff spirituality and 
ministry personnel. We have excellent educators in Lutheran schools and we look 
forward to sharing this expertise. If you have a resources such as a Christian 
Studies unit, worship or devotional resource, staff retreat plan or pastoral care 
approach or policy please email a copy to LEA ( lea@lutheran.edu.au ) so that it can 
be shared through the eLibrary. 

 

From the LEA Business Manager [Stephen Kroker]  

Sick Leave Emergency Fund 
(SLEF) 

All 2014 claims have now been processed and notifications will be emailed to 
school Business Managers this week.  If you do not receive a notification but 
believe there was a claim, please contact Stephen Kroker 
(stephen.kroker@lutheran.edu.au)  
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LEA federal news  
International Student 
Survey 2014 Overview 
Report 

[20 April 2015] 

The Department of Education and Training has released the International Student 
Survey 2014 Overview Report, which includes important findings about international 
school students.  The report is available on the department’s website at 
https://internationaleducation.gov.au/Pages/default.aspx 

ACNC announces 
streamlined financial 
reporting for non-
government schools in 
2014-15 

[ April 2015] 

 The Australian Charities and Not-for-profits Commission (ACNC) has today officially 
announced that non-government schools will not have to directly provide any 
financial information to the ACNC for the 2014 and 2015 reporting periods. The 
ACNC will instead extract the relevant data from Department of Education and 
Training Financial Questionnaires. ACNC Commissioner Susan Pascoe AM made 
the announcement at the Association of Independent Schools New South Wales 
(AISNSW) Governance Symposium and said this arrangement applies to the 2014 
and 2015 reporting periods, but the ACNC intends to pursue longer term 
arrangements.    Read the full media release 

Myschool improvements 
better for parents and 
schools 

[22 March 2015] 

Minister for Education and Training, the Hon Christopher Pyne MP, has announced 
planned improvements to the My School website that will make it more user friendly 
for parents, giving them better access to timely and relevant information about 
schools. The Australian Government has today released the Review of the My 
School website and the Australian Government's response to the review Making My 
School better. "The Australian Government is committed to My School as a valuable 
resource for schools and parents," Mr Pyne said.   Read the full media release  

AHISA welcomes the 
appointment of Australia’s 
first Children’s e-Safety 
Commissioner 

[20 March 2015] 

The Association of Heads of Independent Schools of Australia (AHISA) has 
welcomed the appointment of Mr Alastair MacGibbon as Children’s e-Safety 
Commissioner. AHISA’s National Chair, Mr Phillip Heath, said the depth and breadth 
of Mr MacGibbon’s experience in online safety and security meant that the Office of 
the Children’s e-Safety Commissioner would commence its work with the full 
confidence of the public, the industry and those closely concerned with educating 
children about good digital citizenship. "Schools are the most important point of 
delivery of online safety programs to children," said Mr Heath, who is Head of Barker 
College, NSW. "We look forward to working with the Commissioner to help young 
Australians avoid risky online behaviours and to minimise any damage if mistakes 
occur."       Read the full media release 

ACARA Update Extra  

[April 2015] 
 
Read the full eNews 
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